VILLAGE OF ENOSBURG FALLS
Meeting of the Board of Trustees
February 24, 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]
Present:          Trustees -  Walter Scott, Michael Manahan, Guy Breault (Leonard Charron arrived at 6:50   pm)
                         Staff – Jonathan Elwell, Caroline Marcy	
		
Meeting called to order by Chair, Walter Scott at 6:35 p.m.
	
1. Modifications/Changes to Agenda

There were no modifications.

2. Review/Approve Minutes February 10, 2015 Trustee Meeting	

Guy Breault made the motion to approve the minutes of the February 10, 2015 Trustee meeting as written.  Seconded by Leonard Charron.  Unanimous.  

3.  Enosburg Business Association Outdoor Activities Permit

Jon Elwell presented a letter to the Trustees from Sandy Lovelette on behalf of the Enosburg Business Association.  The EBA has submitted by way of this letter an application for their outdoor activities permit from the Village of Enosburg Falls for their 2015 activities.  The letter continues to state the date and description of each activity.

Michael Manahan made the motion to approve the request of the Enosburg Business Association for the use of Lincoln Park for 2015 during the desired days and activities listed in the letter.  Guy Breault seconded the motion.  Unanimous.

4. VT Economic Resiliency Initiative Project Update

Jon briefly updated the Board regarding the VT Economic Resiliency Initiative Project where the Town of Enosburgh and Village of Enosburg Falls were selected to participate along with 4 other communities throughout Vermont earlier this past summer.  Through this project, the State will analyze risks to public infrastructure alongside economic activity, river corridor and flood data.  The foundation team was commissioned to develop community-tailored action plans to reduce loss of jobs, inventory, and revenue in addition to the cost to repair roads, bridges, and other key infrastructure which may be impacted by flooding.

At this point, Jon directed the Board’s attention to the draft strategies prepared by the River Engineer - Roy Schiff  - for the Town of Enosburgh  and Village of Enosburg Falls area.  

The State would like to hold Enosburg’s second public forum on either Wednesday, April 29th or Thursday, April 30th.  Jon queried the Board as to their preference on dates.  Due to various conflicts on April 29th, the consensus of the Board was to choose Thursday, April 30th as the preferred date. Jon will contact Bethany Remmers at NRPC to tell them of the Trustees’ preference.


5. Electric Hydro Generation Incentive Program

Jon informed the Board regarding a potential opportunity to augment revenues for the Electric Department through a new Federal program called the “Hydroelectric Incentive Program”.   The following are details of this program:

· An incentive program for approximately $.023/kWh from the Federal government for facilities that have upgraded turbines after 2005
· Payments are for prior calendar year output and can be for up to 10 years
· Funding appears to be based on annual Congressional appropriation and the rate of payment is contingent upon funding level.
After reviewing the previous Village Electric Department projects, it was determined that the upgrade and overhaul of the Kendall turbine in 2011/2012 would qualify for this program although there is no guarantee that Enosburg would be awarded any funds at this point.  Due to time constraints, there was not an opportunity to discuss a potential application for this program with the Trustees prior to its due date. Jon made a decision to submit an application on behalf of the Village. The application was submitted on February 19th.
After a brief discussion, Guy Breault made the motion to endorse the application for the Hydroelectric Incentive Program.  Seconded by Michael Manahan.  Unanimous.


6. Manager’s Report

· Vermont Renewable Portfolio Standards (RPS) Legislation:   Jon advised the Board of the various draft versions of the RPS bill currently being discussed by the legislature.  The consensus is that some type of RPS bill will be passed by the legislature before sessions end this year.  Jon will keep the Board informed in this area and how this will present challenges to  VPPSA and the Enosburg Electric Department

· Speed Limit Letter:  Jon submitted a letter prepared by an Enosburg Falls High School student regarding the speed limit on Water Tower Road.  The Trustees reviewed the letter and briefly discussed the issue of speed limits on the various Village roads and streets with particular attention to the speed limit on Water Tower Road.  The Trustees commented that the letter was well-written and thoughtful.

· Next Meeting – Village Annual:   Jon reminded the Board that the next meeting will be the Village Annual Meeting to be held 6:30 pm March 10th at the Enosburg Falls High School Auditorium.  


7. Other Business
Jon presented the Board with the January 2015 warrants/checks for their review and approval.  All four Board members present signed their approval.

8. Adjourn
There being no other business to come before the Board at this time, Leonard Charron made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Guy Breault.  Unanimous.  The meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Caroline Marcy, Director of Finance
These minutes were approved as written at the March 24, 2015 Trustee Meeting.
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